



Monday 22nd June 2020

Staffing Updates

We have a couple of staff changes that will take place from September 2020. Miss Robinson and Mrs Drewery will be leaving us at the end of this summer term and moving on to pastures new. Miss Robinson has been with us for four years, having trained at our school and then teaching her own classes. She has led our sport development throughout school and achieved great success for the children and the school. She is moving on to teach at Kingswood Parks Primary School in Hull. Mrs Drewery has worked at Hutton Cranswick School for fifteen years and has had several roles during her time here. Many children past and present have benefited from her support and encouragement. She is going to work as a Family Coordinator at Cottingham Children's Centre. We would like to thank both members of staff for developing the children both socially and academically and for their positive contribution and commitment to the school. We are sure that you will all agree, both staff members will be greatly missed by the whole school community. We wish them the best of luck and every success as they embark on their new roles.

We are looking forward to welcoming Mrs Hoyle back to school in July following her maternity leave. She has been missed within the school team and we are sure the children will also be excited for her return. Also, we are delighted to inform you that Miss Smith will be continuing her teaching career at our school. She has been a brilliant addition to our team this year and we are thrilled to be able to retain her. With the return of Mrs Hoyle and with Miss Smith staying in post, we feel we have a strong staff team going forward.

The class organisation for September 2020 is as follows:

Year Reception = Mrs Leeks

Year 1 = Mrs Hoyle (Monday /Tuesday/Wednesday/Thursday) Mrs Webb (Friday)

Year 2 = Miss Midgley

Year 3 = Mr Nevet

Year 4 = Mrs Lewer (Monday/Tuesday/Friday) Mrs Webb (Wednesday/Thursday)

Year 5 = Miss Smith

Year 6 = Miss Elliott

We are appointing three new Teaching Assistants before the end of the summer term. Once these appointments have been made we will decide which Teaching Assistant will be working with each class and you will be informed in due course.

After School Wrap-Around Care Provision

We are delighted to inform you that there is sufficient interest for the after school provision to go ahead from Monday 2nd November 2020. This is an exciting opportunity for our school and we hope it will support our parents with after school childcare. We will be in touch over the coming weeks with further information from ClubsComplete regarding how to register your child. Further correspondence regarding the club will be through our APP/website so do look out for this information.

We enjoyed our Year 6 children returning to school last week, joining our Year Reception and Year 1 children. We truly hope that by September we will be able to operate in as normal conditions as is possible, however this all depends on, and will be based, around guidance from the DFE and the Local Authority. When we receive further information and know more about how things will work in September you will be fully informed.

We are wishing the children who are not in school this week an enjoyable week ahead and hope to see them all very soon.

Take care and stay safe.